  Major General Adna R. Chaffee, Jr.   

The Father of the Armor Force

The following is the actual letter that Major General Chaffee submitted to the House Sub-Committee on Appropriations in May 1941. It is known as the Chaffee Letter. Due to General Chaffee’s poor health he was not able to deliver the message to Congress himself and had to have a subordinate officer address the committee. This is a historical document and has been declassified.  
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